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HOLYHEAD – LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS    01/2015 
 

Mooring of Pipeline 

 

An operation has started today May 13th 2015 to install four moorings in the New Harbour to secure a 

600 metre floating pipeline.  The pipeline will be delivered by sea on Sunday 18th May 2015 and is 

expected to remain within the New Harbour until approximately June 22nd 2015. 

The area that the pipeline will lie within is bounded by the following positions:- 

1) 53o   19.51l N   0040  38.40l W 

2) 53o   19.51l N   0040   37.40l W 

3) 530  19.49l N   0040   38.40l W 

4) 530  19.49l N   0040   37.40l W 

The area is marked by four yellow can buoys each exhibiting a Q white light in the following positions. 

1) 530   19.50l N   0040   38.40l W 

2) 530   19.50l N   0040   37.40l W 

3) 530   19.51l N   0040   37.90l W 

4) 530   19.49l N   0040   37.90l W 

Mariners are advised that they should not pass between the Breakwater and the Northern Boundary 

Line. 

 

Captain Neil Humphreys 

Harbour Master 

Port of Holyhead 


